Re: HB 2601

February 10, 2020

Dear Representative Huebert, Education Chairman,

I am deeply concerned and request that the legislators limit the ability of the KDHE to mandate more vaccines. I do not feel it is the right of the Government and Pharmaceutical companies to mandate what I need for my health. I stand for Health Care Freedom to allow individuals to research and decide for themselves what goes into their bodies.

I am an RN, BSN and have over 30 years of nursing experience in health care. I was forced out of my nursing career, as it became mandatory to continue my position that I have a yearly flu vaccine. I feel it should be my right to decide, if I need a flu shot or not, without loss of my job. The CDC best practices state that frequent thorough handwashing and cleaning surfaces is one of the best prevention measures. The flu vaccine strain given for a particular year, is not necessarily the strain that will be most active that year. I am a 61 y/o healthy female and have no major health issues and have never had the flu. I feel it is my right not to be injected with a vaccine that is produced from aborted fetal DNA, aluminum, formaldehyde or thimerosal/ mercury. I was taught years ago in nursing school not to touch a broken mercury thermometer, as mercury can attack the nervous system. Why would I want this injected into my body?

As a nurse, I have seen a significant change in the health of children in the last 10 to 20 years. This corelates to the vaccine schedule change. In 1962 3 vaccines were given with 5 total doses, 1983 4 vaccines with 23 total doses, now in 2020 13 vaccines with 68 total doses. An infant is not even given the chance to develop their own immune system before foreign material is injected into their bodies. Children are being given vaccines from aborted fetal DNA in the vaccines, and the fragments of these aborted fetal DNA, enter cells faster and therefore injecting someone else's DNA into the new host. Children in today's world are sicker in ways they should not be. The rise in childhood illnesses such as cancer, allergies, ADD, Autism and Autoimmune disease are on the rise, due to vaccines. Please take the time to extensively read a vaccine insert.

As a nurse, I have witnessed many young girls in their teens, who were previously healthy and active in school and sports, after given just one injection of Gardasil, started having multiple uncontrolled seizures. These seizures then alter their lives to the point they are no longer able to function as healthy young girls. Their parents then go through guilt as they were doing what their doctor's recommended but then felt responsible for their child's seizures. New studies have been done to warn about potential harm of present vaccination guide. Since 1986, vaccine manufacturers have enjoyed protection from legal liability, if their product causes injury or death. You must ask yourself why?

I am not discrediting the many advances Healthcare and medications have made. If people choose to make an informed decision regarding a vaccine that is their choice. As an American, it is my constitutional right to have the right to choose, due to religious and conscientious exemption, what is injected into my body. The need is for Health Care Freedom for all.

Sincerely,

Linda Johnston, RN. BSN.

Paola, Kansas